AUDIT/WORKSHOP TOWN MEETING

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

On the 11th day of February, 2009

Roll Call:               Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor
        

        George A. Woolsey, Councilman

                                Derek N. Benedict, Councilman

                                            Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman

                                Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman  
Also Present:
        James Osborne, Town Engineer

                                            Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                                Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:03 p.m.

1.
ROLL CALL

The results of the roll call appear above.

2.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG & MOMENT OF SILENCE 


Pat Williams, of Meadow Hill, led the pledge to the flag.

3.
ADDITIONAL ITEMS FOR AGENDA

            Deleted #   7 
WATER SUPPLY: 

Budget Transfer

           Add On #  16
EXECUTIVE SESSION:
To Discuss Police, Justice Court and              







Filter Plant Personnel 
4.
APPROVAL OF AUDIT

MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to approve the audit in the amount of $3,600,245.55, with no exceptions. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

DISCUSSION: Councilwoman Greene said that at a 2008 meeting the Board discussed removing the pay phone in the lobby of Town Hall. In the January 2009 audit there is an invoice for that pay phone.

Supervisor Booth said he will make the arrangements to have the pay phone removed. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
5.
RESOLUTION Opposing MTA Tax


Supervisor Booth said the MTA is proposing a Regional Mobility Payroll Tax which includes all employers in the 12 county MTA Regions. Orange County is in this region and the tax is to help bail out the fiscally troubled MTA. 


MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Resolution of Opposition to MTS “Regional Mobility” Payroll Tax. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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6.
DELAWARE AQUEDUCT TAP FILTRATION PLANT: Engineering Proposal


James Osborne, Engineer for the Town, said the Town is trying to keep all of its options open as long as possible with Stearns & Wheler due to the uncertainty of the situation with the City of Newburgh’s interconnection and a joint effort with the Town of New Windsor regarding water treatment. What they have done and suggested, rather than proceed with the design of the water treatment plant and its capacity that was specified in the report, is to look at the preliminary design phase and how to resize the plant and to expand if necessary in the future. One of the tasks that they will look at is to design the plant so its capacity would meet the Town’s needs as it grows. Mr. Osborne referred to the letter he distributed to the Board members (see attached)

MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to approve the Resolution of the Town Board Authorizing a Professional Engineering Services Agreement with Stearns & Wheler, LLC for the Delaware Aqueduct Tap Water Filtration Plant Project (DWSRF project number 17566) and Authorizing Sterns & Wheler, LLC to Commence the Preliminary Design of the Project. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

DISCUSSION Councilwoman Greene asked Mr. Osborne if this Preliminary Design agreement between Stearns & Wheler and the Town of Newburgh will be in compliance for the Consent Decree.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

7.
WATER SUPPLY: Budget Transfer

This item was dropped from the agenda.
8.
POLICE:


A.     Purchase of Equipment (Ballistic Vests) through LETPP Grant 


Councilman Piaquadio said this item was in the 2008 budget; however it is not in the 2009 budget. The Town has to pay $12,500.00 for the purchase of the ballistic vests but we will be reimbursed by Home Land Security for the LETPP Grant. 

Councilwoman Greene asked how old the vests were that are being replaced.


Chief Kehoe said the vests have a five year shelf life and the vests that are being replaced are five years old and older. Chief Kehoe said that the Town has also received the Burns Grant in the amount of $30,000.00, which is currently being processed by the State. 


MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the request dated February 4, 2009, submitted by Charles Kehoe, Chief of Police, to purchase Ballastic Vests for the Tactical Team. The vest will be purchased from Protective Products International from New York State Bid # PC60891. The amount is not to exceed $12,500.00 and will come out of account 3120-0200. The funds will be replaced when the Town receives the LETPP Grant. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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B.     Budget Transfer for 2008 Purchases

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the budget transfer request dated February 5, 2009, submitted by Chief Charles Kehoe, in the amount of $20,000.00 to cover the cost of targets, ammunition & weapon purchases for the year 2008. This money will come from account #3120.2 and go into account # 3030.499. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

9.
PARKS & RECREATION:


A.     Award of Bus Bid


Supervisor Booth said there was only one bid received for the 2009 Recreation Department bus trips. He said some of the prices that were submitted are lower than the 2008 price. (see attached comparison sheet)

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to award the 2009 Bus Trip Bid to West Point Tours, located in Vails Gate, New York. (see attached bid sheet).  The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

B. Award of T Shirt Bid

Supervisor Booth said there were five companies who submitted bids for the T-Shirt Bid. Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation is recommending the bid be awarded to Immaculate Design, who was the lowest bidder.
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to award the 2009 T-Shirt Bid to Immaculate Design located at 248 Walsh Avenue in the Town of Newburgh. The bid amounts are as follows:

1 color front screen only                        $3.63 per shirt

1 color front left chest only                      3.48 per shirt

1 color left and back screen                      4.08 per shirt

4 color front left chest & back screen       5.48 per shirt

Screen charge                                            no charge

The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

10.
HIGHWAY: Approval for 2008 MS-4 Phase 2 Annual Report
James Osborne, Town Engineer, said the Town preauthorized McGoey, Hauser & Edsall’s 2007 annual MS-4 report. They did not submit a proposal for 2008, but in the course of working with the Highway Department they did prepare an annual MS-4 report. This situation puts him in the position of having to ask the Board for post approval for the preparation of the report that is due in May and June of every year. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the request dated February 3, 2009, submitted by James Osborne, Town Engineer, to pay the invoice submitted by McGoey, Hauser and Edsall Consulting Engineers located on 33 Airport Center Drive in New Windsor, New York. The invoice is in the amount of $2,100.00 for MS-4 permit additional services. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict.

DISCUSSION: Supervisor Booth and Mr. Osborne had a discussion about asking Mr. Pat Heinz to provide the 2009 proposal in the next couple of weeks.  
Councilwoman Greene asked if McGoey, Hauser & Edsall are the only ones who provide this service.
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Mr. Osborne said they are not the only ones who provide the service but  McGoey, Hauser & Edsall are intricately involved with the Town Highway Department working on maintaining compliance with the NYSDEC MS-4 regulations. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

11.
ACCOUNTING: Budget Transfers


Supervisor Booth said Jackie Calarco, Town Accountant, has prepared the 2008 year end budget transfers. 


MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the budget transfers for 2008, submitted by Jackie Calarco, Town Accountant (see attached). The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

12.
ANIMAL CONTROL: Purchase from Computer Reserve


Councilman Piaquadio said Animal Control had a 16 channel unit donated to them, which they can use with their DBR recording unit. The system needed a monitor and was purchased at Office Depot and charged to the Town’s charge card.


MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to take $119.99 from the Computer Reserve Fund to pay for the monitor purchased at Office Depot for Animal Control. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.


MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to pay the invoice from Office Depot, invoice number 461707412-001, dated 01/27/09, in the amount of $119.99. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

13.
JUSTICE COURT: Audit Services

Supervisor Booth said the State Comptroller’s Office requires a separate audit for the Justice Court. Last year the Town solicited three quotes for this audit and Vanacore, DeBenedictus, DiGovanni and Weddell were awarded the bid. All Towns throughout the State are required to have this audit done again this year.


MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the agreement between Vanacore, DeBenedictus, DiGovanni & Weddell, LLP’s Services and the Town of Newburgh Justice Court, in the amount of $4,950.00. The agreement is for the audit services to be performed for the Town of Newburgh Justice Court for the year ended December 31, 2008. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict. 

DISCUSSION: Councilman Benedict said this is another form of checks and balances. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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14.
TOWN HALL ADDITION: Professional Services
 
Supervisor Booth said the Town did not want to pay Silverman & Cosentino Associates in full because the air conditioning in the Town Clerk’s Office still has not been perfected. The balance owed to them is $14,112.97 and the Board is proposing to pay $10,000.00. The balance of $4,112.97 will be paid when the air conditioning in the Clerks Office is working correctly. Supervisor Booth said Mr. Osborne has summarized the status of the construction contracts for the Town Hall additions. (see attached)

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to pay $10,000.00 on the voucher submitted by Silverman & Cosentino Associates located at 3062 Route 9W in New Windsor, New York. The funds will come from account number 9020.0200. The balance on this invoice will be $4,112.97 and will be paid when all of the additions & alterations on the Town Hall Expansion are complete. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

15.
PLANNING BOARD: Release of Landscape Bond for Newburgh Mall and PETCO


Supervisor Booth said that he has received a letter from Kate Lake, General Manager of Urban Retail Properties, LLC, as agent for the Newburgh Mall, stating Petco will not be opening a store at the Newburgh Mall. They are requesting that the Town release their landscape bond.

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to release the Petco Landscape Bond in the amount of $7,695.00 and their Landscape Inspection Fee in the amount $1,000.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
16.       EXECUTIVE SESSION:  To Discuss Police, Justice Court & Filter Plant Personnel     


MOTION was made at 7:38 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to go into Executive Session. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.


MOTION was made at 9:16 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to come out of Executive Session. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 


DISCUSSION: Supervisor Booth said no action was taken at this time.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
17.
ADJOURNMENT

MOTION was made at 9:16 p.m. by Councilman Woolsey to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

Meeting adjourned at 9:16 p.m.
Submitted by

____________________________                  _________________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk                Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk
